
 CITY OF ROCHESTER HILLS 
 DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC SERVICES
 
 
 
September 5, 2006 
 
PARKING PROHIBITION  
EVERETT DRIVE (Section 35) 
 
Background
 
The developer for County Club Village of Rochester Hills recently installed private “No Parking, 
Stopping & Standing - Fire Lane” signs within City of Rochester public road right-of-way for Everett 
Drive, located east of Nawakwa Road and fronting the renovated subdivision clubhouse (per attached 
location map).  The City of Rochester Hills Fire Department requested the signs be installed due to the 
clubhouse’s fire suppression system and fire connection being located on the north side of building and 
within close proximity to Everett Drive.  Bill Cooke, from the Fire Department requested the parking 
prohibition to permit emergency fire access on Everett Drive and fronting the clubhouse.     
 
Since the signs were private and not installed by the Department of Public Services under provisions of 
an adopted City Traffic Control Order, they were removed.   
 
Action Requested
 
We concur with the City of Rochester Hills Fire Department’s recommendation to prohibit parking, 
stopping and standing on Everett Drive fronting the clubhouse, and request the Traffic and Safety 
Board’s support for having TCO No. PK-91.1 issued, and that the Board recommends the City Council 
to approve the TCO until rescinded or superseded.  
 
 
Marc Matich, City Traffic Technician 
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